
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Pastor, Church, and Friends, 
 
As 2024 came to a close, we praise and thank the Lord for His faithfulness as He graces the 
new year with His blessings! We are so grateful to the Lord for you, our faithful partners in 
Cornerstone Ministries. We thank you for your steadfast commitment to the Lord and His 
ministry. With your continued prayers and support, we have been able to come this far. As 
we embark on our new chapter, we want to share some highlights from the year 2024. 

One of our annual activities, Vacation Bible School 2024, was successful by the grace of God. 
In the provinces of Benguet, Bataan, and Zambales, with the help of our volunteers, praise 
the Lord we were able to teach over a thousand children. Please continue to pray for the 
seeds planted, that these children will continue to grow in the knowledge of our Lord and 
Savior Jesus Christ. 

We praise the Lord for the success of our 2nd Anniversary Mother and Daughter Fellowship, 
featuring a lively cook-off to showcase our God-given talents, along with fun sports activities. 
Although we faced an unexpected power outage, our joy remained unwavering as we came 
together to praise our Lord. Our fellowship, marked by shared laughter and kindness, 
reminds us that love is our greatest gift and the guiding light of our faith. 

We celebrated 10 years of God's faithfulness in our Ladies Helping Hand ministry, joined by 
88 women from various CFBC churches, all filled with love, laughter, and worship. It was a 
time to reflect on the countless blessings, friendships, and spiritual growth this ministry has 
fostered. As we look ahead, we pray for God's continued strength and guidance for every 
woman involved. Our hearts are full of hope, trusting that God will continue to work through 
them to spread His love to others. 

We are so grateful to God for His provision for our thanksgiving celebration. Members from 
all our missions in Benguet, Zambales, and Bataan gathered to celebrate and thank the Lord 
for His great goodness as we ended the year 2024 together. With your help and by the grace 
of God, we concluded the year with gift-giving to children, youth, and families, including 
candies and food packs for Christmas. Our mission churches also held their own thanksgiving 
celebrations in their respective locations. 

To God be the glory for the wonderful blessings of souls being saved! As we share the Good 
News of our Lord Jesus, from children and youth to adults, souls are being saved and people 
are getting baptized. We praise and thank the Lord for enabling our faithful workers in the 
ministry. Truly, God is still in the saving business! 

For the year 2025, we are excited for what God has in store for Cornerstone Ministries, 
alongside you, our faithful partners in Christ. This year, we are looking forward to keeping 
our ministries rooted in faith and growing in grace. Please continue to pray for us, that God 
will continue to equip and enable us to do great things for His glory. Your continued prayers 
and financial support have been invaluable to us. We are deeply grateful for your heartfelt 
generosity and passion for missions. With God's grace, we are committed to doing 
everything we can to share the message of Christ and reach the lost. God bless you all, and 
we love you. 
 
In Christ, 
 
 
Bro. Ramil Ofrecio  
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